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WEST AFRICAN DISTRICT 
NEWSLETTER 

                                      ά²!b th¢έ  

EDITORIAL COMMENT 

Welcome to the August Newsletter of the 
West Africa District. Time really flies as ƛǘΩǎ 
already the ending of August month. In recent 
days we could see all the preparations of 
brothers from all over the communities 
preparing for their holiday to visit families, 
relatives and friends.  
 
In this edition there are not many 
contributions from communities for the month 
of August as brothers are now busy with 
holidays. We the editorial team would like to 
thank everyone who contributed significantly 
to our publication during the past months, 
communicating what is happening in our 
5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ communities and project sites. 
 
In this edition you will read about our recently 
concluded PGP Workshop for Finally Professed 
Brothers on ǘƘŜ ΨSpirituality of Our Way into 
the FutureΩΦ hur facilitator for this event was 
Br. Titus Kallon, supported by the PGP Team. 
 
Read as well about St. Ambrose Academy BECE 
results, that put big smiles on the faces of the 
Heads and teachers for achieving a one 
hundred percent pass record for the school. 
Thanks and congratulations to the BECE 
candidates for producing such good results for 
the school.  We are really proud of them.  Read 
ŀƭǎƻ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ 
Vocations efforts and reports from our 
Choggu-Kanvilli, Tamale Novitiate and Iona 
College communities. We hope you will find 
the various articles interesting and 
informative. Wishing continued and bountiful 
blessings to all the brothers who celebrated 
their birthdays in the month of August.  

TENGBEH TOWN COMMUNITY                        

DISTRICT NEWS 
Br. Noel Bradshaw 

 
Greetings to all our readers from Freetown, and 

hoping you are all since we last communicated with 

you from here. Thanks again for your continual 

support and prayers, which finally seem to be 

working! At least we can all rejoice in the good news 

that the Ebola emergency restrictions on life here 

have been lifted so there is a distinct air of freedom 

as it affects all areas of life. None more so in that 

football people can now gather is these TV places to 

see their favourite teams at the week-ends. That 

would be a large proportion of the population, so we 

all best get ourselves up dated on the latest moves 

and transfers or we lose half the population at least. 

The other major item of good news for us here in 

Tengbeh Town was the return of Albert from his 

lengthy time away on province duties. Again with 

the lifting of the Ebola emergency situation, we hope 

this will impact on all countries so that Ebola 

restrictions will soon also disappear all round. This 

will depend on remaining Ebola free, just the one 

week so far.  

A long period of recovery will now begin, business 

people will return, factories and firms will reopen 

and employment, jobs and livelihoods will gradually 

improve. Different places in the countries will 

experience different realities, but here in Freetown it 

will be most evident on the beaches, the all day 

Saturday-Sunday football will begin in earnest and 

places of entertainment will gradually reopen. For all 

families perhaps there will be some sadness tinged 

with joy, the memory of lost family and friends and 

the joy of narrow escapes of others who were 

fortunate to get the Ebola treatment. A huge sense 

of gratitude for those in the medical field who risked 

and lost their lives in the struggle and to all national 

and foreign medical personnel who laboured day 

and night to bring alleviation and healing to the sick. 

A truly great proof if needed that there is a wealth of 

good will and compassion in a world that would have 
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us believe otherwise at times. People will gather, 

reflect, tell their stories and healing will take place. 

Much has been happening in communities and 

district which hopefully will be described by those 

who made it all possible. Just words of gratitude and 

recognition here for work and service well done. Our 

PGP team, Titus, Victor and Charles did wonderful 

facilitations for the Finally Professed Brothers in 

Hamilton, well hosted singlehandedly by Pious 

himself, his community being on a well-deserved 

break from the school ministry. We were happy to 

have Martin, Victor, Titus and the “stranger” 

Sylvester here in Tengbeh Town community, at least 

for food if not bed. Yes, this is a feature of this time 

of year when brothers leave community and ministry 

to spend some time with families and friends, 

become refreshed for the fray once more. And so 

Sylvester appeared quietly among us from Liberia, all 

the way on an “ocada”, motorbike taxi, in the worst 

possible travel conditions, this being the height of 

the rainy season. Sylvester recounted on how he had 

to assist the driver in carrying the bike over river like 

road conditions. A job for young, healthy and 

energetic brothers like Sylvester. We expect Prince 

soon, it being 2 years now or more due to Ebola 

since they visited home and country. Meanwhile, 

John, Cyril and Paul hold the fort in Gbarnga.  

The Vocations Team, Joseph, Victor and Jojo also 

have fulfilled their purposes in holding their 

workshop and visiting families of prospective 

candidates for the proposed Come and See program. 

We commend all these district teams for their 

planning and commitment while continuing their 

community and teaching and other local ministries. 

These are ministries and commitments, which 

demand a lot of cooperation on behalf of all 

communities and brothers apart from their usual 

ministries and commitments are fulfilled so 

enthusiastically, show a very positive sign among us 

that life is good. Andrew and I have continued to 

make fleeting visits to brothers’ communities when 

possible, with Yengema and Gbarnga also planned 

and dated. It is our first time in a long while that we 

have the opportunity to do some community and 

team planning which we hope will bring more life to 

the district over the next few months. But will it all 

really make any difference? Will there be any sense 

of renewed awareness, new sense of wellbeing and 

justice, sharing of the national resources and 

systems, health care etc. after tragedies like this? Or 

do we all have to suffer several more wars and 

pestilence to be forced into change? Probably as 

that would seem to be the general global pattern.  

Our extended TT community/family of the project 

office team, Pious, Joseph, William, Bobby and 

Emmanuel along with Rosa, Esther and Vandi make 

up the permanent quota. Then the visiting partner 

agencies and personnel that frequent the place 

during regular working hours are always with us. 

Maybe soon we will have our visitors from abroad, 

the immersion groups renewing acquaintance with 

all their friends here. Similar interventions and the 

great out-pouring of international empathy and 

support in so many forms will help people know that 

they are not alone in their pain. That the community 

sense already there can be extended to the many 

friendships forged during these so sad times. This 

may well be the greatest good ensuing from all this, 

as we feel it is working both ways. There is now the 

long haul back and it starts now with us and all of 

you in Ireland, Australia, Canada and elsewhere who 

have worked so closely with us all through this 

emergency for the people and students in Liberia 

and Sierra Leone. A lot of people would be much 

worse off with your friendship and support. We are 

fully aware that you too have your own 

commitments, but have been prepared to walk with 

us all this time. You may never meet those you 

helped, lives you saved, but there are people 

offering prayers in gratitude, the only way they know 

how.     May you all continue to be blessed. 

 

òLife is like riding a bicycle. To keep 

your balance, you must keep moving.ó  

ɲ Albert Einstein  

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/9810.Albert_Einstein
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VOCATION CORNER 
Vocation Workshop at St. Francis Resource Centre 

Makeni 
by Br. Joseph Turay 

 

 

                                               

 

 

 

 

 

VOCATION! VOCATION! VOCATION!  At last the 
vocation team has finally hosted the workshop for 
candidates who are legible for the “COME and SEE” 
and possibly for the postulancy next year.  This 
happened after the President of the Republic, Ernst 
Bai Koroma, on 7th August lifted the ban on public 
gatherings or any form of gathering due to the 
prevalence of Ebola over the past year or so.   The 
Vocation Workshop was held on the 8th August, a 
day after the lifting of the ban.   The venue was the 
Saint Francis Secondary School resource Centre in 
Makeni. The meeting was very well attended by 
prospective candidates as well as by some former 
brothers residing in Makeni, who have come 
together as a group and named themselves 
“EDMUNDIAN FAMILY.”  The issues discussed at the  

 

workshop were: history of the Congregation, the 
current reality of the Congregation, core values 
(prayer, community and mission) of the 
Congregation and stages of formation.  We thank the 
Edmundian family for supporting this workshop with 
their presence and ideas. Also, we extend gratitude 
to Eric Anguolo who has organized similar workshop 
in Ghana with the support of his Choggu community 
in Tamale.  We are hoping to start the “COME and 
SEE” on the 15th September, 2015. Thank you and 
stay blest.                                      Joseph Turay 

 



5 

 

PHOTO:  A cross section of Finally Professed Brothers 

attend workshop at the Hamilton Multi-Purpose Hall on 

August 15th (l-r)  FRONT:  Brs. Charles Belmoh, Martin 

Vamboi, Sylvester Lahai, Noel Bradshaw BACK:  Chris Teh, 

Titus Kallon, Sam Yankuba, Victor Alpha, Pious Conteh. 

OUR WAY INTO THE FUTURE 
FOR FINALLY PROFESSED BROTHERS 

 
Insights, Reflections, Questions, Difficulties, 

Suggestions and Recommendations 

GROUND RULE: PERSONALIZE YOUR SHARING 

RATHER THAN SHIFTING IT TO OTHERS 

On Saturday 15th August, 2015 a cross 

section of perpetually professed brothers of the 

West Africa District met at Hamilton Multi-Purpose 

Hall to explore the theme SPIRITUALITY OF OUR 

WAY INTO THE FUTURE. The gathering started with a 

morning prayer centered on the vitality of 

community, an extract from one of the documents 

from TST. While introducing the theme, the 

facilitator, Br. Titus Kallon, who doubles as PGP 

Coordinator, commenced the morning with the 

quote άIf you are lucky enough to find a way of life 

ȅƻǳ ƭƻǾŜΣ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƛǘΦέ  

He emphasized that OWITF is inviting every brother 

in the Congregation to have the courage 

to live the life we love; and this is a life 

we have pronounced publicly in front of 

the local church and in the presence of 

congregational representatives. Titus In 

his introduction also highlighted three 

basic aspects underpinning 

brotherhood, namely:  ά! bŜǿ ²ŀȅ ƻŦ 

being brother, a New Way of Living and 

a New Way of Living with People made 

poor.έ 

 

Br. Titus went further to state 

that being a brother is even better than 

being a superhero. Also, a brother is 

someone you can depend on, and for 

whom you will do anything. 

Brotherhood as a larger concept means finding it in 

your heart to truly care about your fellow human 

beings, and allowing them to lift you up as well 

when you need it. The call to a new way of living and 

being brother and with the people made poor is a 

call for everyone to respond generously. This call 

requires us to become incarnate just like Jesus 

incarnated amongst us. 

 

After these delightful remarks, brothers were asked 

to go away and read the document alone for half an 

hour. We later paired with another brother to 

discuss the document for fifteen minutes before 

joining the bigger group to share insights. 

 

When the group returned, thoughts and 

insights were shared.  It  was quite interesting 

what the brothers had to say.  One school of thought 

expressed that I am failing to see the connection 

between spirituality and community and that this 

was also true of the original document of OWITF. 

The whole thing should be more rooted in scripture 

as Jesus too was aware of a new consciousness and 

of a new creation because he spoke about farms, 

sheep, seeds, farmers etc. Another reflection had it 

that the Congregation has evolved in a number of 

ways over the years wherein different approaches 

have been taken and applied to suit different 
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situations. The question according to this brother 

now is ‘What was working before in community that 

is not working now?’ The focus of the majority of 

countries in the world today is capitalism and we are 

just a minute group that is thinking differently, 

though this should not deter us from forging ahead. 

The brother went on to further urge the group to 

become the change the world needs rather than 

wait for others, and this will only happen when we 

change our mind-set. 

 

Our engagement with the direction of the 

Congregation is vital because what one does must 

come from the heart. Questions worth asking 

ourselves are: ‘Who am I?  How do I perceive 

myself? How am I participating in this new 

consciousness story?’ These questions can only be 

answered if we are aware and conscious that we are 

connected to all that exists. The idea of letting go 

and letting go for good, is key in embracing OWITF. 

 

An old adage says “the devil you know is better than 

the angel you don’t know”. Referring to OWITF may 

be like the angel out there, but I don’t know how the 

angel looks like. Is it a female or male, black or 

white, tall or short? I don’t know. We are lacking 

engagement and active listening in community and 

this is risky. We are afraid of the new because we 

don’t know yet if it is going to work. Henry David 

Thoreau once said “Nothing is so much to be feared 

as fear.έ   Why not improve what was existing rather 

than starting anew?  Are we going to let go our 

current ministries and move to new ministries? I do 

not know but all I have to do is to risk reaching out 

there and become incarnate in all that exists. This 

brings to mind what John Ortberg said in his book: 

“If you want to walk on water you’ve got to get out 

of the boat.” Ortberg said Imagine watching all that 

God might have done with your life if you had let 

him”. OWITF calls us all to let God in those 

untouchable spaces of ours and only then will we be 

surprised by the change we will experience in our 

lives. 

Training and equipping ourselves about 

how we live in community is vital as another voice of 

wisdom lamented. We need to re-learn the rubrics 

of living community, if not everything, even the 

fundamental aspects of living community and of 

being spiritual, will need to be re-learned.  We need 

to love one another which is an underpinning factor 

of any spirituality. Except we start loving one 

another, we will not be able to look at each other in 

the eye, let alone embrace OWITF wholeheartedly. 

This reminds me of Gustavo Gutierrez, a Dominican 

priest and theologian from Peru, who said: 

ά{ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƛǎ ƭƛƪŜ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǇǊƛƴƎǎ ǳǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

very depths of the experience of faith. To drink from 

your own well is to live your own life in the spirit of 

Jesus as you have encountered him in your concrete 

ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅΦέ The big question is what is my 

personal experience with Jesus? Is Jesus the center 

of my life? When I pray, how do I pray? Another 

voice of wisdom called our attention to start 

affirming brothers when they are alive rather than 

wait by their grave side. By doing this, we will uplift 

our own self-esteem and that of others. 

In the second session of the day, Br. Charles 

threw a challenge to every brother present by posing 

the question: What is sustaining us as finally 

professed brothers of the district?  When last did I 

go for accompaniment or spiritual direction? If we 

are challenging annually professed brothers to go for 

the above, we have to lead by example.  The 

brothers present responded by vowing to continue 

spiritual direction for those who are already doing it 

and to reactivate the exercise for those who have 

lacked doing it for some time now. This is an exercise 

not for DLT or TST but for one’s personal growth and 

enrichment.  

 

The brothers look forward to having 

another workshop on the theme TRUST with the 

provision that the person leading it need not be a 

professional but one who knows the basis of trust 

and can facilitate it well, so as to enable the brothers 

to speak their mind. The day ended with a delicious 

lunch. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

IONA COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
New Rochelle, N.Y. 
by Br. Paul Mendy 

 

A lot of activities have happened in our 

community for the past two months. The famous 

building that had survived for almost a century, the 

former Iona Brothers’ Residence on 33 Beachmount, 

has now been demolished. It used to house twenty 

brothers or more.  The Beachmount house, along 

with the others on campus housing the Iona 

Brothers, made Iona community the largest 

community in the   Province in its heyday, with 

sometimes over 40 or so Brothers. 

 

In 2013, a fire broke out at the Beachmount 

Residence which made the brothers to abandon the 

house for other community houses on the College 

campus.  Br. Paul Dillemuth, commonly known as 

“Plush,” first lived at 33 Beachmount in 1950s. Again, 

this former community residence hosted many 

African brothers over the years whilst they were 

pursuing their undergraduate and/or post graduate 

degrees at Iona College. Don’t be surprised when 

you are in New York again and see the former 

community residence turn into a parking lot for the 

College students and staff.  

 

Again, the Iona College community is saying 

άYŀǊƛōǳέ to Br. Francis Deogratius Nkwabi from the 

East African District. Francis is from Tanzania and 

was the former principal of the Edmund Rice Sinon 

Secondary School in Arusha. Francis will be studying 

at Fordham University at Lincoln Center for his post 

graduate degree on Educational Leadership. 

Presently Francis is in transit at Iona community until 

he moves into his new community at All Hallows in 

September.  Br. Robert Novak, the dean and advisor 

for African Christian Brothers studying in the United 

States, took us to Manhattan in order for Francis to 

familiarize himself with the N.Y. subway and train 

systems. 

 

 

(l-r)  Bros. Francis Nkwabi, Paul Dillemuth (Plush), and 

tŀǳƭ aŜƴŘȅ ŀǘ tƭǳǎƘΩǎ флth Birthday Party. 

 

A few brothers celebrated their birthdays recently in 

our community, including Brs.  Joseph Morgan, 

Robert Novak, Jerry Johnson, and Paul Dillemuth.   

Br. Paul (Plush) celebrated his 90th birthday on the 

23th of September, 2015. Plush is one of the oldest  

 

Christian Brother in the Iona College community. The 

birthday party was on Saturday, Sept 22 and he was 

joined by his family members and friends to 

celebrate his 90th birthday milestone.  The Iona 

College community brothers also attended the party 

at No. 71. Plush is still strong and active in different 

functions of the community.  At his age, he still does 

the brushing of 

the grass around 

the community 

and likes at times 

cooking lunch for 

the brothers.  

Plush strongly 

believes in 

community life and does much to enhance it.  I am 

especially grateful for the way he so generously gives 

of his time to proof read my College assignments.   

Paul continues to be an inspiration to us all. 

 

Iona College community brothers resume their 

lectures in the College and their other ministries on 

Tuesday, September 25.    
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Words of Gratitude  

                   Brs. Paul Dillemuth & Patrick Nuanah 

I wish to say few words of gratitude for the many 

blessings I have enjoyed in my life.  Life is good and 

precious, and God wants us to have it to the full at 

all times. I am grateful to God for the travelling 

mercies granted me for the last six weeks since I 

returned from Iona College, New York.  I am grateful 

for the good health of my family and some friends. I 

am equally thankful to God for making it possible to 

see yet another birthday (August 17th), and for the 

great hospitality of my newsiest community in 

Choggu. In the same vein, I am deeply grateful for 

the great experience I had with my last community 

in the States, the Iona Community.  Those brothers 

are wonderful and I can’t stop thinking about them 

and the brotherhood we shared.  Br. Paul Dillemuth, 

affectionately known as ΨtƭǳǎƘΩ, just had his ninetieth 

birthday on August 23, and I want to join his 

community and the North American Province in 

thanking God his life and good health.  

CALABA TOWN COMMUNITY 
ST. AMBROSE ACADEMY 

We continue to send greetings to all our confreres 

and friends of Blessed Edmund Rice family. The 

brothers in Calaba Town community, fired with 

passion for teaching, bring you updates from Saint 

Ambrose Academy. On the ministry side, we are 

never left idle after the normal school periods.  

Almost the whole of August has been utilized for 

summer school lessons, for giving teachers of the 

Academy an opportunity to cover some of the 

examinable topics, especially for Form Three 

students as the school academic calendar has two 

terms this year. 

This August summer school lessons were organized 

not only for the pupils of Saint Ambrose Academy. 

Our sessions attracted students from neighbouring 

schools as well. The enthusiastic teachers did not 

relent in their efforts to give their very best in their 

classroom teaching of the students who attended.  

The necessity of the extra lessons prompted 

committed students to run to school through the 

August rains each day to attend these lessons. 

Congratulations to the Heads of the Academy and 

the teaching staff for organizing this important 

academic programme for the pupils of Saint 

Ambrose academy. Although the summer school has 

almost now come to a close, teachers of the 

academy still have their hands on the wheel ready to 

work as the West African Senior Schools Certificate 

Examination (WASSCE) will be held in September, 

2015.  September will probably be another busy 

month for the staff of the academy, as they will be 

taking the responsibility as invigilators.   No ample 

time to rest: “The harvest is plenty but few labourers 

on the ground”. 

We also wish to inform readers that this year’s BECE 

results at the academy have put a big smile on the 

faces of the teachers as we produced a one hundred 

percent passing record for the school.  We send 

congratulations and good wishes to all BECE 

candidates and wish them all the best in their next 

academic pursuit.  God’s blessings and best wishes 

to all Christian Brothers in our district as we reach 

out to our family members and close relatives during 

this holiday month. Adding to our good wishes, on 

the 12th August, our community joined with Br. Leo 

Kamara in praying and thanking God for the gift of 

his life and the gifts of his family as he celebrated his 

natal day. We continue to pray for Br. Leo in his life 

journey.  
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CHOGGU COMMUNITY, GHANA 
by Br.  Christian Hazeley 

 
We send you our warm greetings from Tamale, 

Ghana, where we are now enjoying the rainy season, 

giving us beautiful green surroundings.  We are 

doing well and filled with the Holy Spirit after 

spending time with the sacred mystery on retreat, 

seeking his face and asking for his direction. Not 

much to write home about for the month of August. 

Brothers are on the verge on moving out to various 

destinations for holiday.   

On  Wednesday  July, 2015 the community warmly 

received  its fifth member, Patrick Nuanah, who 

completed  his studies at Iona College in the United 

States of America. By the look of things Patrick is 

doing well and happy in the community. Also, Patrick 

has started getting used to his area of ministry, 

which is the Kanvilli R.C. complex school, where all 

five brothers in the community are engaged in 

teaching.  On the 17th August, 2015 the community 

celebrated the gift life of Patrick on his birthday, 

starting with community prayer led by Samuel and 

followed by a community outing.  

Over the years Choggu community has been a 

hospitable community for brothers who are traveling 

in and out of Ghana to others part of the world. We 

are pleased to inform you that Andrew Koroma and 

Conrad Cerejo who are with us for the past weeks, 

have secured their Visas for South Africa and Zambia 

respectively.  As a community we wish them the best 

in their new environments.  

New Development in Kanvilli R.C. School  
 

In response to the cry of our brother and sister earth 

for protection, the Edmund Rice Advocacy and 

Environment Control Club in Choggu has embarked 

on an impressive tree-planning campaign at the 

Kanvilli R.C. School complex.    

                                                                                                                       

This has been a dream-come-true because it had  

PHOTOS: The Edmund Rice Advocacy and Environment 

Control Club in Choggu has embarked on an impressive 

tree-planning campaign at the Kanvilli R.C. School 

complex.    

been a long awaited plan for the club to beautify the 

school environment and to protect the school 

compound from wind disaster. It is the belief of the 

club that they have the responsibility and privilege of 

bonding humanity to the earth and to the universe 

at large.  To carry out this new consciousness, the 

club has received 250 seedlings of three different 

trees from the Ministry of Food and Agriculture in 

Tamale. This activity for the club marks the end of 

this academic year. It is also a concrete and effective 

way of sensitizing and uniting the human family   

here with the global community. It was a concern for 

the group to acknowledge that we can only be at 

peace with our mother earth when we are in good 

relationship with her. The main aim of the club is to 

spread its breaches to the surrounding communities 

and to our sister schools around Kanvilli. The group 

is composed of the upper primary and J H S schools 

with young boys and girls full of energy.  
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BR. PAUL NOONAN NOVITIATE               
TAMALE, GHANA 
by Wallace A. Briggs 

 
Greetings from Tamale, Northern Ghana to our 
many readers around the world. Before going 
further, on behalf of the novices from West Africa, 
we would like to extend our belated congratulations 
to Br. Noel, our hard working District Leader, on the 
occasion of his 50 years as a Christian Brother.  
 
 The month of August has been a packed one for us 
here again, from one program to another, beginning 
late July with the Liberia National Day celebration. 
The following are some highlights of the month. 
 
EDMUND RICE STORY WITH BR. TONY 
SHANNAHAN:   Br. Tony was back on familiar ground 
in Tamale from July 23rd for two weeks but this time 
around not as novice master but as a senior lecturer. 
Based on the recommendation of Br. Martin 
Binyenya, our community Bursar, the Team though it 
wise to invite a foreign Brother to lecture on the 
story of the Founder.  I can tell you that the 
recommendation of Martin and the decision of the 
Team to invite Tony was really a brilliant one. In my 
opinion Tony might well have existed during Br. 
Rice’s time as evidenced by his presentations and 
lectures. During the two-week session novices were 
paired to do research and to make presentations on 
various topics.  Br. Tony took the time to explain all 
about this great man ranging from his time as a 
child, then as a business man, a husband, a widower 
and a religious founder.  Tony also explained a bit 
about our congregation, its sinful history and its 
blessed history. At the end of the two weeks Tony 
left novices on their feet again with an assignment to 
be submitted via email latest Augustus 28. Having 
been fortunate to be a part of such a wonderful 
experience all I can say is a big thank you to Tony 
and I’ll like to recommend him too without 
hesitation to the West Africa District for a session 
with the future Pre-novices. 
 
VISIT OF BR. JULIAN McDONALD:  No sooner had Br. 
Tony left our community when another high profile 
name arrived, this time from Rome, in person of Br. 
Julian McDonald of the Congregation Leadership 
Team (CLT).  Julian took classes with the novices on 
The Theology of Story and on Codes of Conduct. He 

also had a one-on-one chat with each member of 
our novitiate community.  All these sessions were 
wonderful and well enjoyed by the community. 
Julian’s presence was also a time for Br. Vince to see 
and interact with a personal friend again after years 
of working together in the Oceania Province.  
 
For his part Julian highlighted that his time spent 
here was one of his best experiences so far on the 
Congregation Leadership Team and expressed the 
hope to one day come back to Tamale again. 
 
LIBERIA NATIONAL DAY:  On July 25th, we gathered 
as a community to join the people of Liberia, of 
whom I seem to be the only representative, in 
celebrating the country’s 168th Independence Day. 
The celebration was honoured the day before the 
rightful date, which is July 26, as Liberians do not 
celebrate national holidays on Sundays.  It all begin 
on the 23rd when Br. Martin handed over his class to 
me as a lecturer for the day.  I used that opportunity 
to share with my colleagues about the geography of 
Liberia, the struggle for independence and the key 
characters behind it. We also looked at the present 
day government of the country. The presentation 
was well received judging from the feedback I got 
from my colleagues and from Br. Martin.   
 
On the 25th, we began with Morning Prayer as usual 
and had a free afternoon, gathering again at 5:00 
p.m. for evening prayer and the celebration proper. 
The Choggu community was invited and they turned 
out in full.  Fortunately, two of their members, Br. 
Paul and Br. Patrick, spend a significant amount of 
time in Liberia, with Paul even doing his studies 
there.  Both used the occasion to share a little of 
their experience whilst living in Liberia. 
 
It was a joyous celebration and interactive 
experience, with a representative from each country 
present sharing what he had learned about Liberia 
that day.   It was good to hear people sharing their 
views and talking about Ellen Johnson Sirleaf, 
Africa’s first female president, and about Leymah 
Gbowee, who along with Madam Sirleaf, won the 
Nobel Peace Prize for their role played in achieving 
peace in Liberia in 2011. 
 
Finally, just to inform our readers there has been 
much happening here during the month of August. 
We celebrated three birthdays: i.e. Alysious Y. Sefoi 
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(Sierra Leone), Ackim Simasaku (Zambia) and Edwin 
Saka Wekullo (Kenya). We also celebrated the India’s 
National Day with our Director Br. Milton Lawrence 
being the lone candidate here from India.  Presently 
as I write the Training for Transformation (TFT) 
workshop just started with Brs. Sunday and Paul of 
Kenya being our facilitators.  We wish everyone back 
in the District all the best and hope the issue of 
Ebola will soon be dead and gone. Not to forget of 
course the new English Premier League Season has 
started already!  Novices are all excited about it as a 
means of socially making use of their weekends, with 
Arsenal having the highest number of fans here. 
Bravo to the many readers who are celebrating 
Arsenal for their curtain raiser (Community Shield) 
win over their London rivals, Chelsea.   

SIERRA LEONE EBOLA UPDATE          

August 24, 2015                                    

Provided by Ministry of Health & Sanitation 

DISCHARGED CASES                                                    

Total Survived and Discharged Cases = 4,046  

NEW CASES                                                                      

New Confirmed cases = 0 as follows: 

Kailahun = 0, Kenema = 0, Kono = 0 Bombali = 

0, Kambia = 0, Koinadugu = 0, Port Loko =0, 

Tonkolili = 0 Bo = 0, Bonthe = 0, Moyamba = 0 

Pujehun = 0 Western Area Urban = 0, Western 

Area Rural = 0, Missing = 0 

CUMULATIVE CASES                                              

Cumulative confirmed cases = 8,697 as follows:                 

456 Kailahun = 565, Kenema = 503, Kono = 253 

Bombali = 1,049, Kambia = 253, Koinadugu = 

109, Port Loko = 1,484, Tonkolili = Bo = 314, 

Bonthe = 5, Moyamba = 209, Pujehun = 31 

Western Area Urban = 2,285, Western Area 

Rural = 1,164, Missing = 14  

CUMULATIVE DEATHS                                                   

Total cumulative confirmed death is 3,586 

 

    THANK YOU 

Our thanks and appreciation to all who contribute 

to Wan Pot with news from in and around the 

District.   We continue to ask our valuable readers 

and contributors to send their contributions to 

Brothers Leo Kamara and Joseph Gomeh. 

alhajileokamara@yahoo.com 
gomehjoseph@gmail.com 
 

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS 

We wish continued and bountiful blessings to 

Brothers of the District who celebrated birthdays 

during the month of August:  Brs.   Pious Conteh, 

Leo Kamara,   Augustine Kamara, Scott Bock, 

Patrick Nuanah and Augustine Williams. 

PRAYERS & BEST WISHES 

Our prayers and best wishes to Br. Noel Bradshaw, 

our District Leader, who on August 15th marked his 

50th Anniversary as a Christian Brother.  

Congratulations Noel for reaching this milestone and 

for your many years of generous dedication, 

commitment and service to our West African 

District.  We look forward Noel to honouring and 

celebrating it with you in due course!  

Our prayers and best wishes go to Br. Joseph 

Abdulai, Conrad Cerejo & John Holden who will join 

the 34 Brothers in Lusaka on September 6th to begin 

their three month Orientation Sessions for OWITF 

with a view to setting up the very first cluster in 

Western Zambia.  Our thoughts and prayers are with 

you all as you pioneer this new and exciting 

endeavour within our Congregation. 

Our prayers and best wishes to Br. Andrew Koroma 

as he prepares to travel to South Africa to begin  the 

Stellenbosch Sabbatical Program there, coordinated 

by Brs. Senan d’Souza and Terry Dowling.   May it be 

a time of rich graces & blessings, Andrew. 
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